Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Joseph Higgins, RN, Rosalind Harris, RN, Jean Hull, RN, Elcilia Kessler, RN, Gabrielle Lord, RN, Jeremy Johnson, RN, Osmani Cruz, RN, Osmani Cruz, RN, APRN, Natalie Castillo, RN, Norlan Lopetegui, RN, Sherry Lanthier, RN, Bashan Knockee-Cesaire, RN, Isabella Martinez, RN, Osvaldo Navarro, RN, Jennifer Hull, RN, Patrizia Castillo, RN, Nicolette Lucienne Acosta, RN, Andrew Geoffrey, RN, Shawn Fowler, RN, Raymil Fernandez Santiesteban, RN, Glenn Fernandez, RN, Stacey Fandino, RN, Andreyana Booz, RN, Michael Da Cunha, RN on June 09, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The petition sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Section 464.003, F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner. On July 21, 2025, the Petition for Declaratory Statement was WITHDRAWN. The Petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board requesting clarification on whether it would be within the scope of practice for highly skilled nurses in the vascular access specialty to perform arterial and CVC placement in Florida under the conditions listed in the petition. The Notice of Petition published June 16, 2025, in the Florida Administrative Register Volume 51, Number 116.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Gray, Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
